OXFORDSHIRE HOCKEY UMPIRES ASSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 22nd 2011   7.30pm

OUP SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB, JORDAN HILL, OXFORD
MINUTES
1. APOLOGIES: Lesley Potter, Mark Jarvis.
2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD JULY 2011: These were approved.
3. MATTERS ARISING: None.
4. REPORT OF EGM: The Handbook and changed constitution were accepted and are on the website for all members to see. The quiz and videos following the EGM were well received by those present and it is hoped to arrange similar meetings in the future. Regarding the gift for Sue Barker, Lesley reported that Sue had not put forward any suggestions yet.
5. VACANT COMMITTEE POSITIONS:

a) Treasurer- Ashley is still trying to arrange a meeting with Leanne. Her intention is to examine the books and then make her decision.
b) Mid Week Appointments – Ashley has fulfilled this role for the present. Mike Tideswell has expressed an interest but negotiations are ongoing.
6. REPORTS:

a) Treasurer- Ashley reported that there will be a push for subscriptions from those not taking appointments (whose subs will be deducted from their expenses). Our income from Ox Uni will be increased this season as they are running a 3rd XI on Wednesdays. We have paid for the Coaching add-ons on the website - £1200 split between Oxon and Berks and have requested quotes for other minor updates.
b) Membership – 6 new members.
c) Coaching - Next Level 1 Course – arranged for November. Andy has sent out notices and posted information on the website. Andy has no coaching appointments at present but Zohair has some arranged for October and is on track to get his assessment sorted. Chi Ho is preparing to get his coaching qualification and Michael Dillow wishes to join OHUA in order to achieve his coaching award.
d) Appointments – i) League. This starts on September 23rd and all games in South 3A, Prem 1 and Prem 2 bar 1 are covered for the month of October. Quite a lot of members have not yet entered their availability on the website but generally the situation is good. Selection was hindered by the late publication of the South appointments. Sarah will report our dissatisfaction at the South meeting in October.

Mid week – Ashley reported that he is appointing for up to 8 Brookes and 6 Ox. Uni teams on a Wednesday. He has had no official notification of the Schools 1st XI tournament due to take place soon. As yet there are no county or schools fixtures. He has been able to appoint some new umpires to the mid week fixtures.
e) Young Umpires. No report. Chi Ho has requested a Young Umpires course for Oxford Hockey Club.
7. WEBSITE: JJ is arranging facilities to be able to instruct potential administrators from Oxon and Berks. The coaching add-ons have not been used yet. There are some on-going errors which Ashley is trying to sort out with Tex Solutions but to date has had no response. He will also be asking for a quote to change the appointments system.
8. 5 YEAR PLAN/BUDGET: This is an on-going item. All committee members are asked to consider aspects to be included in a 5 year plan. To be discussed at next meeting.
9. OHA MATTERS: None.
10. SOUTH MATTERS: None.
11. KIT/EQUIPMENT: Shirts can now be bought direct from Tempest. The embroidery has been approved by committee and Ashley will put a link to Tempest on the website. The old stock will be offered for sale at the Level 1 course.
12. CORRESPONDENCE: The date for the Olympic tickets purchased by the Association is August 5th. Mike Tideswell has been informed.
13. AOB: Ben asked if qualified umpires get any coaching during the season. Andy confirmed that they would.

Ashley – as we have several Level 2 umpires in Oxon and there is a limited number of appointments there is a possibility that some may want to take Men’s appointments. Should we consult members on Men’s appointments? Ashley sees this as the key to sustaining OHUA in the future. He will report back at next meeting
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 17th at 7.30pm.
